
 

COMHAIRLE CATHRACH CHORCAÍ 

CORK CITY COUNCIL 

Part 8 –Planning Notice 

Cork Docklands to City Centre Road Network Improvement 

Scheme located in the east of Cork City. 
 

Cork City Council plans to carry out road network and public realm improvement 

works on a number of roads & streets linking the South Docklands and Cork City 

Centre. 

The projects primary objectives are as follows: 

 Improve access between South Docklands and the City Centre in terms of convenience, safety and 

capacity across all modes but with particular emphasis on sustainable modes of transportation 

(walking, cycling and public transport).  

 Provide a high quality public realm in keeping with the ambitious redevelopment plans for the area 

which is respectful of the existing community within Docklands. The public realm design will seek 

to achieve the correct balance between hard & soft landscaping, uniqueness and sustainability while 

also embracing the riverside amenity potential of the area. 

To achieve these aims it will be necessary to make the following modifications:- 

 Introduction of a City Centre bound contra-flow bus lane on Victoria Road (North) and Albert Quay. 

 Introduction of a 2-way Cycle Track on Albert Quay and on Victoria Road (North)  

 Replacement of Victoria Road / Centre Park Road Roundabout with a traffic signal controlled 

junction. 

 Improvement and reconfiguration of Monahan Road / Victoria Road Junction; 

 Re-alignment of the Old Blackrock Road / Victoria Road Junction; 

 Public realm improvements to Albert Quay East, Victoria Road, Albert Road, Marina Terrace etc 

 Kennedy Quay access from Albert Quay will be restricted. The primary access to Kennedy Quay will 

be from Marina Walk. 

 Introduction of a new residential access link between Electric Terrace and Rosefield Terrace. 

 Footpaths will be widened and repaved for the safety and convenience of pedestrians 

 Crossing facilities will be provided at all junctions for the safety of vulnerable road users 

 All bus stops will be upgraded and real time passenger information displays installed. 

 Public lighting will be renewed. 

 Utility services will be renewed and spare capacity provided. 

 Land acquisition will be required to facilitate aspects of the above work 

Particulars of the proposals will be available for inspection at:- Reception Desk, City Hall, Anglesea 

St, Cork from 23
rd

 May 2019 until 8
th

 July 2019, between the hours of 9:00am and 4.00pm, Monday to 

Friday. Alternatively, you can view the relevant documents by visiting consult.corkcity.ie 

Submissions and observations dealing with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area in 

which the proposed development is situated, may be made in writing to the Roads Design & Construction 

Division, Room 331, City Hall, Cork. The submission must be made on or before 4.00pm on 23
rd

 July 

2019. It should be clearly marked ‘Cork Docklands to City Centre Road Network Improvement Scheme.’ 
  

Ann Doherty        Date 23
rd

 May 2019 
Chief Executive  

Cork City Council 

http://www.consult.corkcity.ie/

